
Village of Crooksville Council Workshop 

July 27th, 2020 

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following Council Members present; Mr. Rice, Mr. 
Locke, Mr. Hampton, Ms. Smith, and Mr. Allen.  Tom Collins was also present.  

First up on the agenda was to discuss if the Bicycle Run could have the use of the large shelter house as 
a stop for their event on August 29th.  Due to the COVID-19 the shelter houses have not been being 
rented out.  With Governor Dewine’s orders, and regulations that need to be followed, the new 
restrooms have not been opened, and there are no port-a-lets available for use.  The decision is they will 
be permitted to use the Shelter House as long as all mandates are followed. 

The Cornhole boards for the park will be in next week.  If anyone from Council would like to help 
measure, and place them please let Tom know when they are available.  

There was a meeting with HAPCAP this morning in regards to the work that will be done at the Rec 
Center.  Tom met with Greg Cotterman, JBA Architects to go over the plumbing, and restroom 
improvements.  Serval issues and questions need to be answered before they are able to proceed with 
any of the plans. The metal roof will not be feasible to install with the AC unit and power vents on the 
existing roof. They have suggested a synthetic rubber, membrane roof.  The AC unit is on a 4x6 brace, 
and the duct work weas dropped down into the boiler room.  The feeling is that with the money saved 
on the membrane roof versus a metal roof, a new AC until could be purchased. The boiler room could be 
cleared about and scrapped to make room for the AC until to be installed inside.  There would plenty of 
room for the unit.  These decisions need to be made before they can move forward with any of the 
work.  Tom recommends that a few Council Members come to take a look at it, so a decision can be 
made. Unauthorized people are still finding ways to get into the Rec Center to cause problems. The 
concreate at the pool will be the first project that will be worked on for the Neighborhood Revitalization 
Grant. This is due to the fact that the pool will be closed this year due to the COVID.   

Marilyn Horner was able to look at what was in the safe deposit box, and deemed that the documents 
inside could be stored here in the safe rather than to keep the offsite. The safe deposit box will be 
closed.  

Ralph informs everyone that there are currently three active COVID cases in Crooksville. There have 
been two teleconferences with Medicount, they have gone very well.  They expect that they can save us 
approximately $10,000-12,000 due to the fact their percentage rate Is much lower. They have been able 
to answer all of the questions, and feel satisfied with the what they have heard.  

Mayor Mohler did a ride along with the County Engineers to discuss the paving that will be done, and 
what our match will be for the project.  

With no further discussion Mayor Mohler calls the meeting adjourned. 
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